County of Milwaukee Interoffice Communication

DATE:

5/15/2019

TO:

Theodore Lipscomb, Sr. Chairman, County Board of Supervisors

FROM:

Donna Brown-Martin, Director, Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:

MOU for Milwaukee County Freeway System Littler Pick Up

BACKGROUND

Over the course of the last six months, the Milwaukee County Department of Transportation (MCDOT) has participated in weekly discussions with the Wisconsin Department of Transportation and City of Milwaukee on litter pick up that has accumulated significantly over the last few years. All parties to the memorandum of understanding agree to explore a series of tools and activities that may help identify new and innovative way to address a very old problem.

RECOMMENDATION

MCDOT seeks authorization to enter into a Memorandum of Understanding with the Wisconsin Department of Transportation and the City of Milwaukee on pilot initiatives using existing financial and contractual tools to address the litter pick up within the right-of-way of the freeway system within Milwaukee County.

This report is for informational purposes unless otherwise directed.

Prepared by:

Donna Brown-Martin

Approved by:

Donna Brown-Martin, Director

Department of Transportation

CC:

Chris Abele, County Executive

Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, County Executive

Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors

Joe Lamers, Budget Director, DAS - PSB

Steve Cady, Research Director, Office of the Comptroller Joshua Scott, Budget & Management Analyst, DAS-PSB